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Not to comment  on the terrorist attacks of September 
11, 2001 might  be interpreted as some devaluation of the 
significance of these horrendous acts. On the other hand, 
this magazine is a testament to the objective and presum- 
ably politically non-controversial nature of oceanographic 
research; the reader might  contend that terrorism and 
crimes against humani ty  have no relevance to the content 
of O c e a n o g r a p h y .  I 'd  like to believe that, but  I also know 
that 20 years from now, when  you, the reader, dig through 
your  dusty old piles of magazines,  and you come across 
this issue, the memories  of the events of September 11th 
will still be strong, and your  reaction is apt to be "wasn ' t  
the murder  of some 5000 people important  enough to 
merit  some reference in this magazine?" I suppose  the 
cynic would  respond "yes, but  only if these attacks had 
some relevance to the field of oceanography".  I argue they 
do. Simply put, all of our lives have changed, and there 
will be an impact  on our science. In the United States, for 
example,  billions of dollars must  be spent  to rebuild and 
strengthen infrastructure, to compensate  individuals and 
corporations for losses, and to establish new systems and 
processes for homeland security. It 's a simple matter  of fact 
that these resources will come from the same sources that 
support  much  of our oceanographic research. At sea, new 
precautions and safeguarding measures will need to be 
implemented to protect our ships and crews from potential 
threats that were previously deemed unlikely: Expect cau- 
tion and risk tolerance to play a much  larger role in defini- 
tion of experimental  sites, and research cruise tracks. The 
transnational nature of the bui ldup and execution of the 
acts of September 11 can only create discomfort (at least) 
and friction for some international activities.., and most  of 
our readers would agree that oceanography is inherently a 
global forum. And finally, while the death toll is, as yet, 
incomplete (as of this writing), we will ultimately learn 
that we have lost some wonderful  and influential people  
from communit ies that impact  our oceanographic world. 
A search of the business index for the World Trade Center, 
for example, lists nearly a dozen marine industrial corpo- 
rations, and in Washington two young forecasters from the 
Nat iona l /Nava l  Ice Center were killed in the Pentagon 
attack. 

What  should the oceanographic communi ty  do? I have 
no suggestions. I have no good ideas. I just believe these 
events cannot pass without  comment.  
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